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A partial waiver of the Handbook requirement which states that for a non-permanent resident alien to be eligible for FHA-insured financing, the “Borrower
[must be] eligible to work in the United States, as evidenced by the Employment Authorization Document [EAD] issued by the USCIS.” A waiver of the
requirement of proof of eligibility for employment in the United States by EAD will allow citizens of the Federated States of Micronesia (FSM), the Republic
of the Marshall Islands (RMI), and the Republic of Palau (Palau) to obtain FHA-insured financing without having to obtain and present an EAD as proof of
eligibility of employment. Lenders will be able to accept other forms of verification of employment consistent with FHA requirements.
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Under the respective Compacts of Free Association between the United States and the Freely Associated States (FAS) of the FSM, RMI and Palau,
citizens of the FAS may apply for admission to the United States as non-immigrants without visas and may freely seek employment in the United States. As
with other employees working in the United States, FAS citizens will be required by their employers at the time of hire to complete an attestation regarding
their employment authorization. One such form of proof of that authority may be an EAD. Under the Compacts of Free Association, citizens of the FAS are
not required to obtain an EAD for purposes of verifying eligibility for employment in the United States. FHA Handbook policies, however, do require an EAD
for purposes of verifying eligibility for employment for non-US citizens and non-lawful permanent resident aliens. FHA wishes for its policies to be
consistent with the Compacts of Free Association, and to facilitate participation of eligible FAS citizens in its mortgage insurance program without placing
burdensome and unnecessary requirements on FAS citizens. Thus, a waiver of the policy in Handbook 4000.1, II.A.1.b.ii(A)(9)(b) which requires verification
of employment for FAS citizens “as evidenced by the Employment Authorization Document issued by the USCIS” will eliminate the EAD requirement for
citizens of the FSM, RMI, and Palau. These borrowers would still have to meet all other pertinent eligibility requirements for FHA-insured financing.
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